Scottish Court Service



Richard Baker MSP Scottish Parliament Edinburgh EH99 1SP

Chief Executive's Office 1A Parliament Square Edinburgh EH1 1RF

> DX 549306 LP1 Edinburgh 10

24 May 2010

Dear Mr Baker

I am replying to your request for information about the effects of an increase in VAT from 17.5% to 20% that was set out in a Parliamentary Question dated 20 May 2010. Following the transfer of the Scottish Court Service (SCS) to its new statutory basis as a Non-Ministerial Department on 1 April 2010, I am now replying to you directly on this matter, rather than the Cabinet Secretary for Justice.

The amount spent on VAT does vary from year to year depending on the prevailing funding available to the SCS and the capital programme deployed. However, using the 2010/11 budget year, our estimates indicate that an increase in VAT from 17.5% to 20% would be likely to give rise to up to £150,000 of additional VAT expenditure.

I hope you find this information helpful. Please let me know if I can assist you further.

Yours sincerely

Eleanor Emberson Chief Executive

0131 444 3307

eemberson@scotcourts.gov.uk

leaner A Embern.